
 
 

OCTOBER 2013 Newsletter 
We hope all of you had a good and safe September. High School 
football, College football and the NFL are all back and running. We 
hope you favorite high school team, college team, and NFL team are all 
doing well. Just think, Christmas is less than 90 days away!! Goodness 
how time flies.  

If you haven’t already heard, which by now most of you have, Louisiana 
had a church shooting the latter part of September. Sept. 27 as a 
matter of fact, in a church in south LA, near Lake Charles.  A man 
walked in as a revival was taking place and in front of about 65, shot 
the Pastor. The man was set on killing the Pastor as he shot him twice, 
the second time, as the Pastor was on the floor. Appears no Carrying 
Concealed Handgun carriers were in the church as the lunatic turned 
himself in to Law Enforcement officials later.  He walked inside the 
church in the middle of revival, folks.  There may be a motive by now 
which some may have already heard but gosh folks…if there was a 
motive for this scumbag, why do it in the middle of revival in front of 
60+ folks worshipping? And you Pastors, Preachers, Deacons don’t 
think it can happen in your church? Wake up! It can and might. We 
recommend highly if your church don’t have a Carrying Concealed 
program, get one. If they won’t nudge and you are a Carrying Concealed 
Handgun permit holder, be quiet and carry concealed. You don’t go 
telling someone you did 85 mph coming home from work or you ran 
three stop signs do you? Point given. 

Here is another one for all of you. Happened in St. Louis, MO. An off-    
duty officer and his girlfriend were out late jogging in a worldwide 
known park, Forest Park. Three mean wearing hoodies and bandanas 
covering their mouth confronted the couple and threatened their lives 
with a hand gun. Off-duty officer, being the kind of officer who carries 
concealed off-duty, pulled his hand gun and opened fire (exact words). 
One scumbag died there, one was shot in the buttocks, and one in the 
neck. Those two scumbags survived. Hurting pretty bad but survived. 
Just wasn’t their time yet. And the conscience cop that carried 



concealed off-duty……may have to pay a ticket for being in the park 
past the 10pm curfew as the shooting took place at about 11:15 pm. So 
what! Pay a $200 ticket and eliminate one scumbag and put two more 
in a hospital? Bet that cop will take that trade any day.  

Okay folks, enough rambling. We are having three training courses for 
the public in October. A basic Carrying Concealed Handgun class is 
taking place Saturday, Oct. 12th at DWCC Range. If you know of anyone 
who wants to sign-up, direct them to our website. Still just $52. Won’t 
find it any cheaper anywhere. Other Instructors don’t like us very 
much. 72 rounds of ammunition also. 8am – 5pm with an hour for 
lunch. Still some room left as of Tuesday, Oct. 1st. (The day of 
preparation of this newsletter) 

Saturday the 19th, same location same times, we are offering an 
Advanced Carrying Concealed Weapons class. Also still $52 but 
participants need a little bit more ammunition, 300 rounds. We offer 
this to the ones who have been through one of our courses or to anyone 
who is currently a CCH permit holder. We are offering this, as the 
course criteria covers what is needed if your church or employment 
requires further training. It is a real good class and have not had one 
unhappy student who has attended… 

On the fourth Saturday in October, we are offering a Personal Safety 
Course, same place, same time, and guess what? For same price. 
Anyone, especially CCH permit holders ,might be interested in attending 
this, as it covers some real good empty-hand techniques to protect you 
or someone else. For any age over 18. Course will also go over some easy 
to learn techniques for protecting someone from taking your firearm. A 
segment of the course will also provide those attendance with some 
great and simple to follow ways to stay safe and avoid being attacked. 
No ammunition needed for this course. Just register and show up and 
enjoy.  

If you or someone you know are interested in signing up for one of the 
above course, direct them to our website, www.defensivetraining.us and 
follow the registering process. If you or anyone has any questions for 
the above course or anything to deal with personal safety or firearms, 
contact us through our website. We will not hesitate to quickly answer 
any questions or concerns. 



We wish everyone a safe and great October, continue to watch out for 
those school children and remember, if you can, Carry Concealed! 

Butch Shaver & Steve Risner 
Golden Eagle Training & Safety 
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